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Ihe meeting WAl CAllld tQ Qrder at 3 p.\~.

AGENDA !TEM 1351 REPORT OF THE SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE CHARTER OF THE UNITED
NATIONS AND ON THE STRENGTHENING OF THE ROLE OF THE ORGANIZATION (~)
(A/43/33, A/43/209-S/19597, A/43/629)

AGENDA ITEM 1291 PEACEFUL SETTLEMENT O~ DISPUTES BETWEEN STATrS (~~)
(A/43/530 and Add.l and 21 A/C.6/43/L.l, pp. 2-4)

1. Mrl. NORIEQA (Panama) laid that the draft declaratiQn on the preventiQn and
remQval Qf dilputes and situatiQns which miqht threaten international peace and
lecurity and Qn the role of the United NatiQnl in that field, prepared by the
Special Committee and submitted to the General ASlembly in the CommiLtee's report
(A/43/33), was very impQrtant in t~at it supplemented and reaffirmed the principles
embQdied in the Manila DeclaratiQn. AlthQugh it wal nQt as exhaustive and
categorical as might have been wished, the draft had the merit Qf affirming the
fundamental respQnsibility Qf States with regard to the prevention an~ removal Qf
disputes or cQnflicts, and Qf reaffirmi~g the plinciple Qf equal rights and the
principle of lelf-determination of ),Ieople.. Neverthelesl, the term "situations"
uled in the third preambular paragraph wal ambiquous in so far as there were an
infinite number of situatiQns. Her d~le~atiQn believed that the text CQuld be
improved if the type of situation was specified, by reference to "situations Qf
confl ict" for example.

2. Operative paragraph 7 and the following paragraphs W8~e of great practical
usefulness inasmuch as they defined the mechanisms and means whereby State~ should
make fuller use of the principal organs of the United Netions responsible for the
maintenance of international peace and oecurity, namely the Security Council, the
General Assembly and the Secretary-General.

3. Her delegation believed that the drftft declaration brought an important
element to the establishment an~ maint~nance of peace between States and should
therefore be adopted without Q vQte by the SIxth Committe£ and thd General Assembly.

4. In common with othvr delegations, her delegation considered that the
maintenanLe of international peace and security should remain the priority topic
before the Special Committee, whose mandate should be reviewed and expanded to
include other well-defined related questions, such as the sending of observer and
fact-finding missions by the United Nations organs as instruments of preventive
dipl~macy and peace-keeping. In that respect, the decision by the Federal RepUblic
of Germany to submit in the near futur~ a specific proposal to strengthen the
fact-finding capability of the United N"ti"ns as a means of preventing and settling
disputes was an excellent initiative.

5. Among the questions which the Special Committee might be asked to consider,
mention should also be made of the strengthening of the role of the International
Court of Justice. The judicial function was vital to lhe application of any legal
system, especially when the aim was to ensure the primacy of law, specifically
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int.rnationa1 law. To that .nd, it wa. imperative for Member Stat•• to abide
.crupu10u.1y by the deci.ionl of the Court. In tha~ conn.ction, the Sovi.t Union,
in the aid.-m'moire entitled "Towardl oomprehendve ..curity thro\l<:lh the
enhancem.nt of the role of the United Nation." (A/4J/629), had put forward a numb.r
of con.tructiv. id.a., with .pecia1 ref.r.nc. to the role of the International
Court of Ju.tic.. Likewi.e, the United Kingdom del.gation had mad. lome
intere.ting .ugge.tions regarding way. of Itrengthening the role of the C~urt, and
had .n40r.ed the Soviet p~opo.a1 that the permanent member. of the Security Council
.hou1d be the firlt to try to .ncourag. Stat•• which had not y.t done .0 to acoept
the compu1.ory juri.diction of the Court. thai' w.r. all important Id.al and
propo.al. which the Sp.cia1 Committ•••hou1d ••amin••

6. With r.gard to p.ac.fu1 l.tt1.m.nt of di.put•• b.tw••n Stat•• , her d.l.gation
b.1i.v.d that the Romanian propo.a1 on r••ort to a commi•• ion of good offio•• ,
mediation or conciliation wa. a mechanilm of gr.at practical value in the
r••o1ution of conflict., which would not int.rf.r. with the •••rci •• of the
function. a•• ign.d und.r the Chart.r to the variou. organ. of the Unit.d Nation••

7. R.ferring sp.cifically to the .o-call.d "!.C}~\ipu1al U" p.ac. plan, .h••aid
it wa. cl.ar that d••pit. the obvioul political will of the .ignatori•• to the
peace agr••m.nt., ••t.rna1 machination. and act. of aggre•• ion had continued in the
form of .upport for m.rcenarie•• with the aim of overthrowing at any co.t the
Gov.rnment of on. of the .ignatory countri... Panama it••lf had b••n the victim of
a99r••• ion at the handl of a gr.at Pow.r. which wa. maintaining a .tat. of war in
p.ac.tim. in Panamanian territory. How.v.r, the p.ac.-loving Panamanian p.opl.
would not yi.ld to .uch mano.uvr•• , which w.r. the antith••i. to the pr.v.ntion and
p.ac.ful ••tt1.m.nt of di.put•• and con.titut.d a n.gation of all the provi.ion. of
the Unit.d Nation. Chart.r, the Manila Declaration and the Panama Canal Tr.ati•••
Such di.regard for legal obligation. and the principl•• r.cogni.ed by int.rnational
law put countri•• at the m.rcy of the law of the jung1.. It wa. th.refor.
important for the mort vu1n.rabl. d.v.loping oountri••• which w.r. d.f.no.l.l. in
the fact of .uch violation•• to b. able to r.ly on .trl 'g organi.ation••

8. With regard to rationa1i.ation of .xi.ting proc.dur•• of the United Nation.,
her d.legation ~ppo••~ the introduction of the con••nlu. formula for the adoption
of General A••embly r"olution., for that could give ri.e to Itrong-arm tactic.
with the unacknow1.dg.d aim of making conl.n.UI virtually mandatory. Mor.ov.r,
th.r. wa. no r.a.on to be1iev. that .uch a formula wa. more lik.ly to b.
succ.s.ful. In the firlt plac., con••n.u. could not ba a .ubstitut. for the
political will of Stat•• , the lack of which wa. the primary r.ason for the
non-impl.mentation of d.ci.ion. adopt.d. S.condly. the formula was not provid.d
for in the rul.s of proc.dur. of the G.n.ral A•••mbly. rule 82 of which laid down
the principle of equality of vot•• of all M.mb.r Stat.s. Th. situation wa. quit.
diff.r.nt in the S.curity Council, wh.r. p.rman.nt memb.r. had the right of v.to.
Th. conl.nlu. formula would diltort the nature and obj.ctiv'l of organl .Itablilh.d
by the Chart.r by d.vioully introducing to the Gen.ral AI••mbly a formula id.ntical
to that uI.d in the S.curity Council. That would b. tantamount to grLnting the
right of v.to to all M.mb.r Stat... In h.r d.l.gation's opinion. it wa. a .ubtl.
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way fQr the indu.triali••d countri•• to pr •••rv. the lnflu.nc. of h.g.monic bloc.
in the A•••mbly and to fru.trat. the va.t m~'ority of d.v.loping Stat•• for which
th. A•••mbly provid.d a forum.

9. It had thu. b••n pon.ibl. to adopt d.claration. which w.r. inop.rativ. for the
mo.t part, but which r.fl.cted the wl.h•• of the d.v.lop.d countri•• and
n.utrali ••d the ma'ority VQt•• in the O.n.ral A•••mbly. Accordingly, h.r
d.l.gation r.j.ct.d the growing t.nd.ncy to impo•• the anti-d.mocratic con••n.u.
formula. It wa. normal and l.gitimat. to put d.ci.ion. to the vot., a. prQvid.d
for in the rul•• of proc.dur~, in the ab••nc. of a fr•• ly-••pr••••d g.n.ral
agr••msnt Qr con••n.u.. H.r d.l.gation th.r.for. r~j.ct.d the wording Qf
paragraph 1 prnpo••d in paragraph 76 Qf the Sp.clal CQmmitt•• '. r,pQrt. 80th the
.pirit and the l.tt.r of the propo.al app.ar.d d••ign.d to .liminat., wh.rov.r
po•• ible, th. r.pr•••ntativ. and d.mocratic voting proc.dur••

10. ~ ZURITA (V.n••u.la) .aid that the Unit.d Nation. r.pr•••nt.d the
int.rnational community'. mo.t .ucc•••ful .ffort to organi•• it••lf. How.v.r,
although the obj.ctiv•• and principl•• which had in.pir.d the draft.r. of the
San Franci.co Chart.r r.main.d the fundam.ntal rul•• gov.rnin9 the conduct of
Memb.r Stat•• , the 9rowing int.rd.p.nd.nc~ of the int.rnationa1 community dictat.d
that tho•• obj.ctiv•• and principl•••hould b. int.rpr.t.d and adapt.d in way.
which facilitated the .olution of n.w probl.m.. Th. maint.nanc. of int.rnationa1
p.ace and .ecurity d.p.nd.d on it.

11. While hi. country had confid.nc. in the Unit.d Nation. and in it. obj.ctiv••
and principl•• , it b.li.v.d that th.r. wa. a n••d to .ndow the organ. of the Unit.d
N~tion. with the machin.ry which the n.w int.rnational r.ality r.quir.d.
Accordingly, it had .upport.d and continu.d to .upport all .ffort. to .tr.ngth.n
the .ff.ctiv.n••• of the Organi.atiun and it. organ., including the curr.nt .ffort
Qf the Si.th Committ•• in the ar.a of the maint.nanc. of int.rnational p.ac. and
••curity and the p.aceful .ettl.~.nt of di.pute., whioh were fundam.ntal princtp1••
governin9 int.rnational relation••

12. In that connection, the draft d.claration .ubmitt.d by the Sp.cial Committ••
wa. a g.nuin. contribution. lnd••d, it d.fin.d the roll which the Unit.d Nation.
and it. organ••hould play and the r••pon.ibility of M.mb.r Stat•• in the matt.r.
Hi. country beli.v.d that the maint.nanc. of international peac. and .ecurity wa.
not within the ••clu8ive pbrvi.w of the comp.t.nt organ. of the United Nation., but
rather that it .hould b. und.r.tood a. an obligation which all the .ubj.ct. of
international law had to conduct th.ir r.lation. in .uch a way a. to pr.v.nt or
eliminate threat. to p.ao.. Th. draft d.claration reaffirm.d in lenguage that wa.
acceptable to all the fundamental rule. of law which .~ould gov.rn int.rnational
life, and r.flect.d c.rtain practic•• and m.thod. which had alr.ady be.n acc.pted
in on. of the main organ. of the Unit.d Nation., nam.1y the S.curity Council. Th.
political timidity of Stat•• had, how.v.r, pr'v.nt.d the .ucc••• ful conc1u.ion of
an .ffort which could have 1.d to a genuin••tr.ngth.ning of Unit.d Nation.
machinery by tackling th. ta.k of adapting or int.rpr.ting the obj.ctiv•• and
principl•• of the Chart.r. Th••uc~••• of the S.cr.tary-G.n.ral'. r.c.nt .ffort.
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to ••ttl. a numb.r of conflict. wa. r.a.on tDouVh for .trtDvthtninv tht roll of tho
S.cr.tary-a.ntral in thl draft dlcla~ation. Ntvtrthtlt•• , a. a mtmbtr of tht
Sptcial Committll, V.n••u.la tndor.td tht adoption of the draft d.claration and
hopld that it would con.titutt provrt•• in tht qUt.t for n.w mtthod. or .olution.
und.r the au.pic•• of the Unitld Nation••

13. with rlvard to tht rt.ort to a mi•• ion of vood offic•• , mtdiation or
conciliation within the fram.work of tht Unittd Nation., hi. dtltvation rtaffirmld
that tht principl. of tht ptaclful .tttltmtnt of di.putt. bttwttn Statt' mu.t bl
rl.ptctld throuvh rt.ort to tht mtan. of Mlttltmtnt rtcovni.td undtr lnttrnational
law and provid~d tor in the Chartlr. Hi. dlltvation th.r.for. favour.d the
l.tab1i.hm.nt of .uch machin.ry providtd that it did not call into qu••tion the
principl. of the .ov.r.ivn Iqua1ity of Stat•• , which r.covni ••d that .v.ry Stat.
wa. ab.olutl1y fr'l tn ••l.ct whatlv.r m.thod of ••ttl.mlnt it .aw fit in any Viv.n
di.put••

14. With rlvard to the rationa1i.ation of the proctdur•• of the Orvani.ation,
.ffort. ,~ould b. mad. to eliminatl duplication, which wa. pr.ci••ly thl obj.ctivl
of the •••roi.l. Th. Sp.cial Committ•• '. t.~. of r.f.r.nc••houl~ b. r.vi.ed .0
that it could mak~ a contribution to the .tr.nvthtniDV of the rolo of the
Orvanilation in thl maint.nana. of int.rnational ptaa. and ••aurity in an
int.rnational community that wa. fac.d with n.w and mort .triou. probl.m.. Th.
Sp.cial Committ•••hould thlrlforl b. entru.t.d with i ••u•• which wlrl of r.al
COIlClrn and which would bl conduciv. to .ucc.I.ful .ffort. to .tr.nvth.n the
Orvani.ation and it. orvan., .uch a. the qu••tion of the di.patch of fact-findi"v
mi.lion., which could rl.ult in the ••tabli.hm.nt of luch machinlry within thl
Unitld Nation.. V.n••u.la wa. prlparld to continu. to contribut. to the work of
the Sp.oial Committl'.

15. Mr. JOSHI (N.pal), r.flrrinv to the qu••tion of the maint.nancI of
int.rnationa1 p.ac. and ••curity throuvh conf1iQt-pr.v.ntion, .aid that articl•• 1
and 2 of the draft d.c1aration which followtd the adoption of the Manila
D.c1aration of 1982 and the D.claration on the Inhanc.m.nt of the Iff.ctiv.no•• ul
the Princip1. of Rlfraininv from the Thr.at or U•• of Forc. in Int.rnational
Relation. w.r. of particular int.r••t. In tho•• artic1•• , M.mb.r Stat•• und.rtook
a numb.r of commitm.nt.. How.v.r, tho•• commitm.nt. w.r. not n.w and it miVht .v.n
be .aid that the draft d.c1aration madl no n.w oontribution ina.much a~ the
oommitm.nt. w.r•••t out mort c1.ar1y in the D.claration on the Princip1•• of
International Law conc.rninv Fri.nd1y R.1ation. and Co-op. ration amonv Stat•• in
accordance with thl Chartlr of thl Unit.d Mat ion. and in thl Manila Dlc1aration.
Howev.r, viven the many arm.d conflict. of major clta.trophic con.lqulnc•• which
had takln plac••inc. thl adoption cf tho'l d.claration., it wa. no doubt u•• ful
for Memb.r Stlt•• to r.new th.ir oommitm.nt••

16. With revard to the articl•• dla1inv with the roll of the S.curity Council, in
particular articl. 7, hi. dl1.vation fUlly .upport.d the propo.al that the Council
.hou14 oon.i4.r holdinV hiVh-1.v.l m••tinv., ino1udinv m••tinv. at the mini.t.r for
for.ivn affair. l.vIl. It a1.0 welcom.d the nlw rol•• a••ivn.d to the
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Secretary-General, the General A••embly and the International Court of J~.tice. On
the whole, hia delegation .upported the draft declaration and hoped that the
aeneral A••embly would adopt it by aon.en.u••

17. With regard to the future mandate of the Special Committee, hi. delwgation,
like several others, endor.ed the propo.al of the repre.entative of Japan that the
Special Committee .hould be eutru.ted with the tal. of .tudying the que.tion of
f.~t-finding. Howwver, the time had come to reflect on the Special Committee's
p~ocedure. in order to en.ure it. smooth functioning.

18. With regard to the peaceful .ettlement of dilputel, hi. delegation welcomed
th~ RQmanian propo.al on the whole, although it considered that account should be
taken of the views and propolal. put forward b~ other delegations. In addition,
the preparation Qf e handbook on t.he peaceful .ettlement ~f di.putes was long
overdue.

19. Mr. MAHALL~ (I.lamic RepUblic of Iran), after briefly reviewing the
historical back~round, .aid the Charter .pelled out the re.ponlibilities of the
United Nations organs with re.pect to the maintenance of international peace and
security, e.pecial1.y in Article. 11, 2~, 39 and 99. ThE. 13eneral A..embly had,
moreover, adopted re.olution 3314, of 14 December 1974, on the definition of
aggre.. io"l.

20. It was, nevertheles8, regrettable that more than 150 armed conflicts had
occurred in variou. part. of the world .ince the Second World War, re.ulting in
nearly 20 million death., countless wounded and ma'or material destruction. It was
especially regrettable that tbe United Nationl had been unable to di.charge it.
responsibilities in the matter. In his delegation'. view, that failure stemmed
partly from the fact that the Member8 of the Organilation, e.pecially the
.uper-Powers and the great Powers, did not relpec~ the obligationl they had
undertaken under the Charter and that they engaged in unlawful activit!e.,
particularly by re.orting to the u.e or the threat of force in their international
relations, by interfering in the domestic affairl of other States, by maintaining
in various parts of the world a military pre.ence which wal the .our~e of tension,
and partly fr.om the 4.rresponsible attitude of .ome permanent members l.f the
Ser.urity Council with regard to matterl relating to the maintenance or
international peace ana ~ecurity.

21. That was why the draft declaration submitted by the Special Committee was
8ignificant. The draft declaration was characteril.d by the fact that itl
(a) recognized the important role that the United Nations could play in the
prevention and removal of disputes which might, if they continued, thre.ten
international peace and security, and the need to strengthen that rolel
(b) reminded States of the importance of dilcharqing in good faith their
obligation8 under international lawl (c) Ipelt out t,he re.ponlibilitie. of the
General AS8embly, the Security Council and the Secretary-General in the maintenance
of international peG~e and .ecuritYI (d) encouraged the Security Council to take,
with t~e Secretary-G~neral's I •• iEtlnce, preventive mealures a••oon a. a dispute
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or a .ituation that might lead to confront~tion or threaten international p.ac. and
security aro•••

22. If adopted, the draft d.claration would r.pr••ent anoth.r achievement for the
Si.th Committ.e, following the adoption tn 1987 of the important Declaration on the
Enhancement of the Sffectivene•• of the Principle of Refraining from the Threat or
U.e of ForcG in InternatioDal Relation.. Hi. delegation con.equontly welcomed the
draft declaration and hoped that it would be adopted at a time when tile United
Nation. had become the focu. of the international community'. attention. The
initiative. taten recently by the Organisation, e.pecially by the
Secr.tary~Gener.l, to re.o1ve di.pute. An difftrent part. of the world might, if
lucQe••ful, constitute a turning point iu tbe hi.tory of the United Nation.. It
wa. to be hoped that the adoption of the declaratiun and the emergence of new hope,
in the field of United Nation. diplomacy w~u1d create an atmosphere in which all
State., including the major Power., would fulfil their obligation. under
international law and that the declaration would enable the United Nation. and it.
major organ. to di.charge the re.pon.ibilitie. incumbent upon them by virtue of the
principle. elaborated Ilnder their au.pice••

23. The I.lamic Republic of Iran ~ad receutly found how u.ef"l the mtchani.ml ••t
out in the declaration could be in dealing ~ith di.pute. or .ituation. that might
threaten international peace and .ecurity. 'lbe mechanilm. in que.tion were the
r~le that the Secretary~Generalmight play in the .ett1ement of di.put.. and the
ealJn~ of ten.ion., referred to in paragraph. 20 to 24, and fact-finding mi •• ion.,
referred to in paragraph. la and aa, which had yi.lded po.itive re.u1t. during the
war impo.ed on hi. country and had proved that they could be u.ed very early on to
pr.vent a dispute or .ituation from deteriorating. It wa. of great importanc~ to
hi. del.qation that the Security Council and the Secretary-General .hou1d make full
u.e of their fact-finding capabilitie.. Hi. d.1egation .upported any further .tep
or endeavour aim.d at .trengtbening int.rnationa1 peace and .ecurity and hoped that
the work of the Special Committee on other i ••ue. falling under it. mandate would
ultimately bear fruit. He reiterat~d hi. delegation' ••upport for the work on the
draft handbook on the peaceful 'Mltlement of di.puteA between State. and e.pre••ed
appreciation for the effort. made by the Secr.tariat in that area.

24. Concerninq lh~ propo.a1 on the re.ort to a commis.ion of good office.,
m.diation or conciliation within the United Nation., hi. delegation .ndor.ed the
vi.w of the Working Oroup that the Special Commitl~e .hould continue it. work on
that que.tion at its n.xt •••• ion with a vi.w to reaching a gen.ral agreement on
appropriate conc1u.ion. to be lubmitted to the O.n.rll A•••mbly at itl forty-fourth
•••• ion.

25. Rationalisation of ••i.ting prbcedur•• of the Unit.d Nation. war. very
importbnt for the .mooth functioni~g of the Organi.ation. How.v.r, it .hould not
l.ad to a cbange in the ru1.. of procedure of the Oeneral A••embly or in the
Charter of the United Nation.. Effortm .houl~ be made to reach a con.enlu. in the
adoption of re.olution. in the aeneral A••embly without granting every M.mber State

I •••
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the v.to or rai.ing ob.tacl.. to d,ci.ian-making or the a40ption of r.solution.
th.r••

~..t.t".ae. ~WAWY (Hungary) noted with •• 'i.faction that the Ep.cial Committ.e had
compl.t.d the draft d.claration on the pr.v.ntiun and r.moval Of ~i'iut.. and
.ituation. which may thr.at.n int.rnational p.ac. and .ecurity and on the role Of
the Unit.d Nation. in thi. fi.ld, a compromi•• docum.nt which wa. the re.ult of
lengthy deliberation. and te.titied to the new .pirit of oo-op.ratio~ prevailing in
the Special Committe.. on. important a.p.ct of the draft wa. the ••~eAtially
prev.ntive charact.r of it. provi.ion., which ought to enable the international
community to .tifl. conflict. b.for. th.y broke out. Con••~u.ntly, hi. d.l.gation
unh••itatingly favour.d the .doption of the declaration and bolieved that it.
impl.m.ntation would improve international r.lation. and make the world a .afer
place.

a7. Hi. del.g~tion had thoroughly con.ider.d the r.vi••d ver.iQn Of the propo.al
on the r••ort to a commi•• ion of good offic•• , m.diation or conciliation within the
United Nation., .ubmitt.d to the Spftcial Committ.e by lomania, and had al.o .tudied
the view. of other d.legation., but continued to doubt the advi.ability of
e.tabli.hing a highly ~ue.tionable proc.dur. that wa. incon.i.t.nt with the Charter
of the Unit.d Nation., particularly with regard to the func~!on. and main
r ••pon.ibiliti•• of the Security Council, an e.pan.ion of who.e role wa••ought by
mo.t d.l.gation.. H~. d.legation .har.d the vi.w. of tho.e who had wondered
wh.ther the propo.al would add anything n.w to ••i.ting proc.dur.. tor the peac.ful
••ttl.ment of di.put.. and who had ~u••tion.d the link that would ••i.t betw••n the
propo••d commi•• ion and the United Nation••y.t.m. He wa. not convinced of the
propo.al'. u••fuln.... Hi. delegation maintain.d it•••riou. r••ervatio~1 and
continued to oppo.e the adoption of the propo.al. It .till h.ld the vi.w that the
many e.i.ting procedure. for ••ttling int.rnation~l di.pute••hould b. utili••d,
for the major ob.tacle to the p.ac.ful .ettl.ment of di.put•• wa. a lack Of
political will, not of appropriate mechani.m••

a8. Hr, IHYOSTQV (By.lora••ian Soviet Socialilt Republic) noted with .ati.faction
that the Special Committ•• had obtain.d concrete r••ult. in completing it.
prolong.d work on the d.claration on the pr.v.ntion and removal of di.pute. and
.ituation. that may threaten interDational p.ac. and· ••carity and on the role of
the Unit.d aation. iD thi. field. The draft con~~lned a full rang, of m.a.ur••
that .houl~ b. impl.m.nted by the Unit.d Nation. a. well a. by Stat•• in ord.r to
pr.v.nt di.put•• from d.v.loping into arm.d conflict.. r.w of the m.thod. w.r.
n.w, but the r.l.vant propo.al. afford.d a valid ba.i, for co-op.ration b.tw••n
Stat•• and the United aation••

a9. Amo~g tho.e provi.ion., the mo.t important conclrned action by thl Slcurity
Council with a vilw to removing danglrou••ituation. and the .nhanclm.nt of thl
role. of thl Council, the S.crltary-Glnlral and the Glnlral A••lmbly in that aria.
'aragraph 7 of thl draft, which provided that the Slcurity Council .hould con.id.r
holding p.riodic high-l.vel m••ting8 or con.ultation. tu ••arcb for .ffectiv. way'
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of improvinv the international .ituation, wa. partioularly Important. 'ara9raph
14, which .tipulated that the Council .hould oun.ider recommlndinv appropriate
prooedure. for the .ettlement of di.pute., allo merited attention. At the .ame
time, the Seourity Council and the Oeneral A••embly .hould conlider involinv tho••
provi.ion. of the Charter that dlalt with the po••ibility of invokinv the
International C,'urt of Ju.tioe in any leVal matter. It appeared that the draft
ge~laration, the adoption of which hi. delevation .upported, would oontribute to
the attainment of tbe voal••et out in Artiole 1, paravraph 1, of the Charter.

30. For many people p.aoe wa. hardly more than an interval between two war.,
wherea. in faot it wa. a re.ult of re.pect for international law and order. Tbe
faot that a citi.en of a oountry did not re.peot bi. oountry'. law. did not detraot
at all from thlir value. Similarly, if oertain State. ~id not re.peot the
prinoiple. of international law, it did not mean tbat tho.e prinoiple. were not
valid. Tbe international community mu.t u.e the e.perilnoe of international law
acquired over the oenturie. to ••tabli.h the primacy of that law and to en.ure
above all that the mea.ure. adopted wire applied. Tbe pre.ent international le9al
order re.ted on a oommunity of intere.t., but there wa. an urvent need to find
.omethinv which corre.ponded to the intere.t. of mankind, beyond tho.e of nltion••
Mankind mu.t bl Vivln priority in the policie. of the State. Member. of the United
Nation., and the United Nation. it.elf had a role to play in that re.pect, It had
already achieved pOlitive re.ult. in the oodification and dlvelopment of
international law.

31. Tbe Iyelo~u ••ian delevation paid a tribute to the S~ecial Committle for thl
work which it had aocompli.hed and thouvht that it .hould continue ite work on the
workinv paper on the re.ort to a commi•• ion of vood offioe., mediation or
oonciliation within tbe United Nation., takinv into account the larve number of
amendment. propo.ed durinv the oon.tructive debate on that que.tion. Tbe paper
.huuld be the produot of a oollective effort, it. pre.ent ver&ion indicated a
fle.ible approach fUlly con.i.tent with the Charter.

3a. In it. future work the Special Comm1~tee .hould proceed On the ba.i. that, if
re9ional cri.e. and conflict. were to be .ettled on an equitable bl.i., full u.e
would have to be made of the procedure. provided by the Charter, Hi. country
thou9ht th.t tbe problem, of international peloe Ind .ecurity .hould remain the
foou. of the Committee'. attention but it .upported the idea of inoludin9 the
effeotive .ettlement of di.pute. in it. mandate. Tb, Committee .hould al.o
con.ider concrete que.tion. relatinv to the improvement of the procedure. of the
Oeneral A••embly and it••ub.idiary bodie••

33. Tbe effectivene•• of the United Nation. a. a centre for the harmoni.ation of
the action. of State. and a. a vuarantor of the international order d. ded
largely on the re.pun.ible attitude taken by Member State. in the .ear~ for
pe.ceful .olution. which took account of the realitle. of the contemporary world
And of oolleotive intere.t.. All that fell within the Speoial Committee'. mandate,
and the pr09re•• whioh it had made vave vround. for hopinV t.hat it. future
contribution would be very u.eful.
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34. The By.lorullian SSR thought that the mOlt acceptable way of .nluring balance
b.tween the int.r••tl of anyone nation and thol' of the who1. of mankind was to
take d.cilionl by conse»sus. It was allo necellary to I••k meanl of str.ngthening
the mandatory nature, from the moral and political standpoints, of the document~

adopted by the Organisation by consensus.

35. Hrl. YOLQCHINBIY (Cnil.) said that over the year. since it. foundation the
Unit.d Nations had acquir.d n.w respon.ibi1ities without alway. b.ing able to
aischarge them. Howev.r, during the past year, in an improved int.rnational
olimat., it had tak.n up the cha1len9'" and the community of nations therefore
owed a debt of gratitude to the Secr.tary-Gen.ral for his .kilful and per.istent
efforts and to the Unit.d Nations peac.-k••ping forcel for th.ir courag. and

. self-d.nial, which had won ~he~ ~ we1l-des.rv.d Nob.l P.ace Prile.

36. Any organisation, and the United Nations wa. no exception, d.pended on the
initiatives, the will and the work of its members, and the maintenance of peace,
which was a dynamic proc.ss, requir.d the co-op.ration of all Stat.s. The Unit.d
Nations had be.n established by a tr.aty - the Charter - which, being the work of
men, was not perf.ct and suff.red from ambiguities and omissions, not to mention
the probl.m of harmoni.ing te.ts i~ differ.nt languages and the compl.. interaction
of le;a1 and political factors. It might therefore be asked wheth.r the efforts
made over the years to improve the system and str.n;th.n the Organi.ation's roll
had be.n worth the troubl.. Of cours. the answer was "y.s". Th. problem. of
mankind had be.n cr.at.d by mankind and it was for mankind to solve them, without
forgetting that history showed that .nmity b.tween nations, like .nmity between
individuals, did not last for.ve~, wh.reas the capacity for und.rstanding among
peopl.s, which help.d to maintain peace, wa. durabl••

37. The d.claration on the pr.v.ntion and removal of disputes and .ituations which
might threaten int.rnational p.ao. and security and on the rol~ of the Unit.d
Nations in that fi.1d, the drafting of which had just be.n complet.d by the Special
Committ.e, suppl.m.~ted, as its sixth preambular paragraph indicated, earlier
declarations on the maint.nanc. of peac.. Tim. would t.ll wh.ther the n.w
declaratton was mort id.alistic than r.alistic, but in any .v.nt it constituted a
st.p forward in the Special Committ•• '1 work.

38. Th. preamble warrant.d particUlar att.ntion sine. it Itat.d lAt.r alia the
obligation of Stat.s to r.spect int.rnational law, r.affirmed the right to choole
fr.ely the m.ans of p.ac.ful settl.ment, and r.called the ro1.s which the Charl:.r
conf.rred on the Organi.ation'l principal organs. H.r delegation wa. in favnur of
Itr.ngthening the roll of the S.curity Council in itl primary million of
maintaining international p.ac. and I.curity and it dr.w attention to the wording
of the p.nultimat. paragraph of the declaration, which stat.d that nothing in the
d.claratinn could b. construed as prejudicing in any mann.r the provision. of the
Charter, including thOle cont,ined in Articl. Z, paragraph 7, which Itated that
nothing contain.d in the Charter authori.ed the Unit.d Nations to interv.ne in
matterl which w.re ess.ntially within the domestic jurildiction of a State.
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39. With r.gard to the p.ac.ful I.ttl.m.nt of dilput•• b.tw••n Stat•• , a principl.
which had alwayl b••n on. of th. pillar. of h.r country'. policy, .h. thank.~ the
Romanian d.l'9ation, which wa. alway. willing to incorporat••ugg••tion. from oth.r
Stat•• in it. propo.al on the r••ort to a c~nmi•• ion of good offic•• , modiation or
conciliation within thl Unit.d Nation., a propo.al which warrant.d furth.r
.xamination at th. n.xt •••• ion. H.r d.legation al.o wi.h.d to congratulate the
S.cr.tariat on th. progr"1 mad. in the pr.paration of a draft handbook on the
p.ac.ful •• ttl.m.nt of di.put•• b.tw••n Stat•• , it wa••ur. that the S.cr.tariat' •
• ffort. would r••ult in the publication of an .xtr.m.ly u••ful r.f,r.no. work.

40. Th. rationali.ation of .xi.ting proc.dur•• of the Unit.d Nation. wa. a v.ry
controv.r.ial topic. For .xampl., the opinion had b••n .xpr••••d that th.
wid••pr.ad u•• of con••nlul decision. would amount to no nlor. than a hidd.n v.to
syst.m which, in the la.t analysis, would und.rmin. tb. ma'ority rule ••tabli.h.d
in the Chart.r. In h.r d.l.gation'. vi.w, th•••arch for con••n.u••ntail.d th.
obligation to continu. to n.gotiat. in good faith until a compromi•••olution
acc.ptabl. to all waa found. Cons.n.u. mu.t not b.com. an .nd in it••lf, for that
would cau•• pr.a.ur.a to b. brought to b.ar on Stat•• to the d.trim.nt of th.ir
int.r••t., in fact, the con••n.u. rule impo••d an .qual pr•••ur. on all Stat••
conc.rn.d to •••k mutually .ati.factory .olution.. A. far a. h.r d.l.gation waR
conc.rn.d, the agr.om.nt r.ach.d on the .ubj.ct of con••n.u. would not chang. in
any way Articl. 18 of the Chart.r or rul.. 8~ and 125 of the rul., of proc.dur. of
the G.n.ral A•••mbly.

41. Although conflict. had always .xi.t.d, int.rnational law now impo.od on Stat••
the obligation to r.frain from r••orting to the thr.at or the u•• of forc. and to
••ttl. th.ir di.put" by p.ac.tul m.anl. It wa. a qu••tion not of wh.th.r it wa.
n.c•••ary to ••arch for • poac.ful .olution to a di.put., but of what m.thod .hould
b. u••d in that I.arch. In an incr.a.ingly int.rd.p.nd.nt world, co-op.ration a.
w.ll a. the numb.r of di.put•• wa. growing con.tantly and th•••ttl.m.nt of
disput.. l.d to 9r.at.r co-op.ration in a continuou. proc••• which - a.
Judg. Manfr.d Lach., a m.mb.r of th. Int.rnational Court of Ju.tic., had .tat.d ­
accompani.d the .volution of mankind. Th.r.for., the cr.ation of in.trum.nt. to
promote co-op.ratJ,on .ntail.d U1t:! n••d to provide the m.ana to r.aolv. the
conflicts which might r.ault from co-op.ration.

42. It waa true that, through its v.ry .xiat.nc., the Court play.d an importdnt
role in the ar.a of d.t.rr.nc., thus, on more than on. occa.ion, the aimpl. fact
that a party to a diaput. had .ugg••t.d bringing th. matt.r b.for. the Court had
induc.d the oth.r party to facilitat. the ••arch for a .olution through oth.r
m.an.. H.r d.l.gation waa pl.a••d at th. initiative und.rtak.n by variou.
d.l.gations to str.~gth.n th. role of the Court, which .hould b. r.qu.st.d more
fr.qu.ntly to giv. advisory opinions, particularly conc.rning matt.ra which the
int.rnational organilations th.ms.lv.s had b••n unable to r.aolv••

43. It wa. al.o nec•••ary to und.rscor. th. role of the Court in di.put•• which
gav. it the opportunity to hand down binding d.ci.iona on the .ubatanc. of th.
matt.r. A. wa. w.ll known, Stat•• could acc.pt th. juri.diction of the Court in
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various way., int.r .li., within the framework of a treaty. It wa. not irr.levan~

to recall that articl. XXXI of the IV.8 American Treaty OD Pacific Settlement, the
"',ct of 1090t,,", to whiah ChUe w.. a party, provided that the partie. rec09nh.d
the juri.diction of the Court in .11 di.put•• of • juridic.l nature th.t .ro.e
amon9 them concernin9 the que.tion. ref.rred to in Articl. 30, para9raph 2, of the
St,tut. of the International Court of Ju.tic••

••• Mr. LQULICHII (Morocco) .aid that hi. del'9ation, which bad participat.d a. an
ob.erver in the work of the pa.t ••••ion of the Sp.cial Committ•• , had witn••••d
the .pirit of co-op.ration d.mon.trated by all de1.vation. which had .nabl.d the
Sp.cia1 Committee to complete the elaboration of the draft d.claration on the
prevention and removal of di.pute. and .ituation. which may thr.aten international
peace and .ecurity and on the role of the United Nation. in thi. field. The
aeneral A••embly therefore wa. con.iderinv a new declaration, which reaffirmed the
re.pon.ibilitie. of the principal or9an. of the United Nation. and the obli9ation.
of State. in the prevention and r.moval of di.pute. and conflict .ituation.. A
particular place wa. ri9htly .ccorded to the role of the S.ourity Council, whIch
wa. call.d upon to u•• all the m.an. at it. di.po••l .nd, in particul.r, a.
indioated in par.vraph 1~, t~ "e.tabli.h appropriate form. of Unit.d Nation.
pr•••nce, includin9 ob.erv.r. and p.ac.-k••pinv op.ration., a. a m.an. of
prev.ntinv the further d.terioration of the di.pute or .ituation in the area.
conc.rned" •

• 5. Und.r paraVfaph 10, the a.n.ral A••embly .hould con.ider makin9 u•• of the
provi.ion. of the Chart.r in ord.r to di.cu•• di.put•• or .itu.tion••nd, in
acoordanc. with Articl. 11 and .ubieot to Articl. 12 of the Chart.r, makin9
r.comm.ndation.. Accordin9 to the latt.r provi.ion, while the Security Council Wi•
••erci.in9 in re.p.ct of 'nY di.pute or .ituation the function. a•• i9ned to it in
the Charter, the a.n.ral AI••mbly .hould not make any recomm.ndation unl••• the
Council .0 r.que.ted. In other word., while the Council wa. involv.d in the
.ettlement of a .ituation or di.pute, nothin9 .hould be done to imp.de the proc•••
aimed at findin9 a .olution, limit it••cope or undermine it throuVh repetitive or
ob.ol.te recomm.ndation••

• 0. Tbe declaration allo confirmed the inh.r.nt pow.rl of the S.cretary-a.n.ral to
off.r hi. vood offic'l in order to learch for a peacefUl .ettlem.nt to a di.put. or
a .ituation and the ability to ••nd fact-findin9 mi•• ioD' to the ar.a in qu••tion.
Tb. adoption without a vote of the draft d.claration by the a'D.ral A••embly .hould
make it po••ibl. to .tren9th.n the revival of pr.v.ntiv. action by the Orveni.ation
and .ncourav. M.mb.r Stat•• to .upport unr••erv.dly the purpo••••nd principl•• of
the Charter •

• 7. l.f.rrin9 to the propo.al on the re.ort to a commi•• ion of 90012 offic•• ,
m.diation or conciliation, chapter 111of the r.port indicat.d that .om. para9raph.
had bar.ly be.n comm.nt.d on whil. oth.r. continu.d to Vive ri•• to difficultie••
Tb. pr09r••• which had enabl.d the propo.al to b.com. cl••r.r and more pr.ci•• ,
.hould encourav. the Romanian del.~ation to furth.r improve it. docum.nt for the
n••t •••• ion of the Sp.cial Committ... In that r'9ard, hi. d.l'Vation .upport.d
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the wordin9 of p.r.9raph 59 of the r.port conc.rnin9 the continu.tion of the work
of the Sp.ci.l Committ•••0 th.t it mi9ht r••ch • 9In.r.l .9r••m.nt on .ppropri.t.
conc~~l.ion. to b••ubmitt.d to the G.n.r.l A•••mb1y Dt it. forty-fourth •••• ion.
It wa••1.0 pl••••d .t the pr09r••• m.d. by the S.arlt.ri.t on the dr.ft h.ndbook
on the p.ac.ful ••ttl.m.nt of dilpUtl' bltwlln St.t.. .nd hopld th.t th.t work
wou11 b. compl.t.d .t thl lar1i.lt po••ib1. date.

48. In it. wOrk on the qu•• tion of the r.tionali••tion of ••i.tin9 proc.dur" of
the Unit.d M.tion., the Sp.ci.1 Committ•• h.d provl.ion.lly adopt.d only two of thl
.i. p.r.9r.ph. of the r.vi••d docum.nt .ubmitt.d by rr.nc••nd the Unit.d Kin9dom
.nd th.r. w.rl .ti11 fundam.nt.l diff.rlnc•• of opinion, p.rticu1.r1y conc.rnin9
the con••n.u. ru1.. Hi. d.l'9.tion hopld that the work on that .ubj.ct would b.
fini.h.d a••oon a. po•• ib1••

49. At a time wh.n the committ'l wa. pr.parin9 to formulatl the m.ndat. of the
Sp.cia1 Committ•• for future ••••ion., the Committ•••hould not 10•••i9ht of the
r•••on. which h.d 1.d to the ••tab1i.hm.nt of the Speci.l Committ•••nd the hope.
conc.rnin9 thl continuation of it. work. Thl r.c.nt .ucc••• of th. Unit.d N.tion.
with r'9.r4 to the ••tt1.m.nt of .om. conflict••nd .ituation••hould .ncour.9' the
Committ•• to continu. a joint and pra~atic .I.rch !or thl mo.t .ppropri.t. m••n.
to .tr.n9th.n th. work .nd pr••ti9' of the Or9.ni ••tion. In th.t conn.ction, hi.
d.1'9.tion w.1com.d the propo••1 by the r.d.r.1 R.pub1ic of Germ.ny to i~c1ud. in
the futurl m.nd.tl of the Sp.ci.l Committ•• the qu••tion of f.ct-findin9 from the
point of vi.w of the .ltt1lmlnt of conflict. and thlir pr.v.ntion. Pr.ctic. h.d
.hown that, onc. the or9.n. of the Unit.d Nation. w.r. appri••d of the obj.ctiv•
• 1.m.nt. of • di.put. or ••ituation, thlY could contribut. in a d.ci.iv. w.y to
brin9in9 about •••tt1em.nt.

50. Mr. ALZAMORA (P.ru) .aid that in the ar•• of thl m.int.n.nc. of int.rnation.1
p••c••nd ••curity, P.ru .upport.d .11 initi.tiv•• which could 11.4 to m••lur••
• im.d .t pr.v.ntin9 di.put•••nd m.chinllY for .tr.n9thlnin9 thl .fflctivln••• of
Unit.d Nation. bodi•• within the fram.work of • 9r••t.r d.mocr.ti••tion of
intlrn.tion.1 r.1ation.. In th.t .pirit, hi. d.l'9.tion h.d p.rticip.t.d in the
e1abor.tion of thl dr.ft d.cl.r.tion on the pr.v.ntion .nd r.moval of di.put.. .nd
.ituation. which may thr••t.n int.rnation.1 p••c••nd ••curity and on the ro1. of
the Unit.d Nation. in thi. fi.1d, .nd had .upport.d it within • fram.work of the
work of the Splci.l Committ.1 on the Chart.r of the Unitld N.tion••nd on the
Str.n9th.nin9 of the Ro1. of the Or9ani.ation. Tb. drift d.c1.r.tion w•• proof of
the contribution which thl Splci.l Committl' could make in Il.bor.tin9 in.trumlnt.
r.1atin9 to thl maint.nanc. of p••CI.

51. A1thou9h the dr.ft d.c1.r.tion m.int.in.d • c.rtain b.1anc. b.tw••n the
r"plctiv. funotion••nd ro1•• of thl Slcurity Council, lh. aln.ral A•••mbly .nd
th. Slcr.t.ry-a.n.r.1 in that fi.ld, th.r. wa•• notic••bl. t.nd.ncy GO 9ivI
priority to thl S.curity Council. Peru con.id.r.d that it wa. n.c••••ry to m.k••
d.ci.iv••ffort in ordlr to arrive .t • trUly d.mocr.tic conclpt of int.rn.tion.l
p••c••nd ••curity. Tbl a.nlra1 A"lmbly .hou1d b. 9iv.n • more activ. ro1., .inc.
th.t w•• the or9.n which mo.t comp1.t.ly uphl1d the principII of .ov.r.i9n .qu.lity
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of Stat... Nor.ov.r, r.c.nt d.v.lopm.nt. in the int.rnation.l ar.a had brought to
light the promi.ing r••ult. which the S.crlt.ry-G.n.r.l could obt.in in hi.
capacity •••n ag.nt of the .ntir. int.rnation.l community. P.ru con.id'r.d that
c.rtain paragraph. of the draft d.claration w.r. not .uffict.n~ly cl.ar and that
c.rtain .apr•••ion. did not hav. the 4•• ir.d firmn••••

52. With r.gard to the p.ac.ful •• ttlem.nt of di.put•• b.tw••n St.t•• , P.ru wa.
convinc.d of the importanc. of r ••p.ct by .11 Stat•• for tb. principl•• and rul••
of int.rnational law, wbich wa. a .ip. gua POA for th~ m.int.naAc, of iAt.rnational
p.ac. and ••curity and tb. p.ac.fel ••ttl.m.nt of di.put•• b.tw••n Stat... In
k••ping with th. r.qu••t contain.d in G.n.ral A••c~hly r'Qolution 42/150, P.ru had
.ubmitt.d to the S.cr.tary-O.n.ral it. vi.w. on the im~ltm.ntation of the Manila
D.claration, which w.r. contain.d in docum.nt A/43/530.

53. Tb•••tabli.hm.nt of a oommi•• ion of good offic•• , m.diation or conciliation
propo••d by the Romanian d.l.gation eould contribut. to the or.ation of a l.gal
ba.i. for agr••m.nt &Dd provide an additional m.an. of r••olving conflict••
How.v.r, .ucb a commi•• ion .hould, of n.c•••ity, b.com. a part of the oth.r
m.chani.m. provid.d for und.r the Chart.r of the Unit.d Nation. for ••ttling
int.rnational di.put•• , and b••ub'.ct to the principl. of fr•• choic. of m.an. of
••ttl.m.nt by the parti... P.ru would continu. to take p.~t in the d.bat•• of the
Sp.cial Committ.e on that iIIU., a. w.ll al on the draft handbook on the p.aceful
••ttlem.nt of di.put•• , which call.~ for limilar r.mark••

54. Whil. r.cogni.ing that m.a.ur•• w.r. n.c••••ry - and .v.n ••••ntial - for
rationali,ing .ai.ting proc.dur•• of the Unit.d N.tion., bi. d.l.gation con.id.r.d
that .uch m.a.ur•••hould not '.opardl•• th. principle. on which th. Organi,ation
wa. found.d and whioh w.r••apr•••ed in the Chart.r. It w.lcom.d the improv.m.nt.
contain.d in the t.at propo••d by r~anc. and th. Unit.d K'ngdom, and r••tat.d it.
conviction that, for tb. adoption of d.ci.ion., voting wa. tb. fair'lt .apr•••ion
of d.mocracy in iAt.rnational r.lation.. P.ru con.id.r.d that, whil. the adoption
of d.ci.ion. without a vote wa. d••irabl., it .hould b. the r••ult of a proc••• of
con.ultation. and not an automatic pro~9dur••

55. Hi. d.l.gation maintain.d a conltructiv. attitude with r.gard to the topic.
which the Sp.cial Committ•• could d.al with in it. work, and ~.affirm.d it.
willingn••• to l.nd all it••upport to the impl.m.ntation of the Sp.cial
Committ•• '. mandat., particularly in ro.p.ct of the meint.nanc. of int.rnational
p.ac. and ••curity.

56. KLL-BRQHS (Finland) w.lcomed the vi.w. which had b••n .a~r••••d by the members
of the Siath Committ•• on the draft d.claration .ubmitt.d by the Sp.cial Committee,
which confirm.d the fact that the d~claratioD de••rv.d to b. adopt.d by the G.n.ral
A••embly.

57. Witb regard to the working p.~.r on the r••ort to • commi•• ion ot qood
offic•• , mediation or conciliation within the United Nation., as r.vi ••d by the
Romanian d.l.gation, it wa••vid.nt that, i'. the light of paragraph. 50 to 54 of
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the Sp.oial Committ•• •• r.port (A/43/33), the .ituation r.main.d .om.whe~

un••ttl.d. Hi. d.l'9ation .U99••t.d that the Romanian d.l'9ation .hould di.cu••
tho ba.io probl.m op.nly with the d.l.vation. which oontinu.d to have doubte about
the n••d to adopt a r••olution on that particular topic. The topic could not
r.main indefinit.ly on the av.nda, and Finland b.li.ved that the time had com. to
tat. a deai.ion, pr.f.rAbly b.Cor. the n.xt •••• ion of the Ip.cial Committ.e. If
the view. were .till v.ry divid.d, aon.id.ration of tb. pro~o.al could b. po.tpon.d
to a lat.r ••••ion.

58. The .am. ob••rvation. appli.d to the workinv pap.r on the rationali.ation of
••i.tinv United Kation. procedur•• , .ubmitt.d by the d.levation. of Franc. and the
United Kinvdom, which wa. reproduc.d in paravraph 34 of the r.port of the Special
Committ•• on the work of il. 1087 •••• ion (A/42/33). Two para9raph. had alr.ady
b••n pr.liminarily adopt.d and had been .upport.d by Finland, but a. far a. the
oth.r propo.al. w.r. aona.rn.d, th.r. w.r••till .om. ba.ia diff.r.nc•• of opinion,
in particular cona.rninv the application of the prinaipl. of aon••nlu. in the
G.n.ral A•••mbly. Th. main objection. relat.d to practical probl.m. which .hould
not cau.e too many difficulti•• to the .pon.or. of the workin9 pap.r or to the
memb.r. of the Sp.cial Committe~. Hi. d.levation b.li.v.d that con.ideration of
that q~••tion .hould al.o b. brouvht to a conclu.ion at the n.xt •••• ion of the
Sp.cial Committ•••

59. Finland wa••ati.fi.d with the pr09r••• mad. on the draft handbook on the
p.ac.ful ••ttl.m.nt of di.put•• b.tw••n Stat•• , but it hop.d that work would b•
• xp.dit.d and that a fini.h.d docum.nt would b••ubmitt.d within the for••••abl.
futur••

&0. Th. probable adoption of the draft d.claration on the pr.v.ntion and r.moval
of di.put•• would mat. it po••ibl. to inclu~e n.w topia. cona.rninv the maint.nance
of int.rnational p.ac. and ••curity in the av.oda of the 8p.aial Committ•• , who••
n••t mandate mu.t b•••tabli.h.d. Durinv the d.bat., ••v.ral del.vation., in
particular the delevation of the r.d.ral a.public of Oe~any, had mention.d the
po••ibility of inaludiov the qu••tion of fa:t-findinv in the ~andat. of the Sp.cial
Committ•• , and had promi••d to introduc., prior to the n•• t b',G.ion of the Sp.aial
Committe., a concrete propo.al which would b••ntitl.d "ract-findin9 by the Unit.d
Nation. to a••i.t in th. maint.nanc. of int.rnational peace and ••curity". Hi.
d.l.vation wa. r.ady to .upport that propo.al in principl., b.cau•• it had be.n
int.r~.t.d in fact-findin~ for a lonv tim.. O.n.ral A••embly r••olution
2329 (XXII) .ntitl.d "OUe.tion of m.thod. of fact-fin~inv", had b••n .dopt.d in
19&7. In that re.olution, th. S.cretary-G.n.ral had b.en r.qu.et.d to prepare a
r~9i.ter of ••p.rt. in l'9al and other fi.ld., who••••rvic•• the Stet•• partie. to
a di.put. mi9ht u.e by a9r••m.nt for fact-findinv in r.lation to th.ir di.put•••
M.mb.r Stat•• had b••n r.qu••t.d to nominat. up to five of th.ir nati~nal. lo b.
includ.d in .uch a revi.t.r. That revi.t.r, whiah had been revi••d in 1971,
contain.d almo.t 200 nam... How.v.r, for r.a.on. which were difficult to .xplain,
the r.vi.t.r had not b••n u••d and it •••med that everyone had forvott.n it•
••i.t.nc.. Finland b.li.v.d that the approDch adopt.d in 19&7 r.main.d valid and
.hould b. r.activat.d, on the und.retandinv that the r.vieter of ••p.rte Ihould b.
r.vi.w.d and that the proc.dure. and metho~. of fact-findinv mu.t be .pecified.
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61. R••olution 2329 (XXII) conc.rn.d f.ct-findinv by St.t... r.ct-findin9 by the
orvan. of the Unit.d N.tion., in p.rtioul.r by the a.n.r.l A•••mbly, the S.ourity
Council and the S.cr.t.ry-a.D.r.l, .hould .1.0 b. oon.id.r.d. aiv.n the r.c.nt
.ucc••••• of Unit.d N.tion. p••c.-m.tinv .ffort., the Sp.ci.l Committ•••hould
.tudy the variou. fac.t. at f.ot-findinv .nd, in p.rticular. (.) to wh.t ••t.nt
faat-findinV h.d b••n r••ort.d to in the ••ttl.m.nt of int.rnaticr.~l di.put•••nd
in the maint.n.nc. of int.rn.tion.l p••c••nd ••curity, with .p.ci.l r.f.r.no. to
Unit.d Nation. p••c.-t••pinV op.r.tion" (b) the r•••on. why the orvan. of the
Unit.d Nation. did not r••ort mar. oft.n to f.ct-findinVI .nd (c) wh.t could b.
don. to improve the curr.nt m.thod. of fact-findinv.

62. It would not b. an .a.y t ••t, but hi. d.l.V.tion con.id.r.d that the proj.ot
would b. r.ali.tic and .hould Dot Viv. ri•• to uDduly oompl•• probl.m. from the
political point of vi.w. Convinc.d that it would b. u••ful for the Sp.cial
Committ•• to con.id.r the topic of fact-findinV' both by M.mb.r St.t•••nd by
Unit.d Nation. bodi•• , hi. d.l.v.tion propo••d th.t both of tho••••p.ot. of the
matt.r .hould b. includ.d in the mand.t. ~f the Sp.ci.l Committ•••

63. Mr. MAPEIRA BARBARA (Portuva1) .aid th.t the dr.ft d.claration on the
prev.ntion and r.mov.l of di.put•••nd .itu.tion. which miVht thr••t.n
international p.ace and ••curity and on the ro1. of the Unit.d N.tion. in that
fi.1d r.ca11.d that it w•• the duty of Stat•• to b••• th.ir int.rn.tion.l r.l.tinn~

on the princip1. of .ov.r.ivn .qu.lity of St.t•• , .nd r••ffirm.d the princip1•
•mbodi.d in Article 33 of the Chart.r r.va:dinV fr•• choJ.~. by the parti•• of the
meana of ••tt1ing th.ir di.put... political ••tt1.m.nt, through n.gotiat~~n, good
office., m.diation or conci1i.tion, or • judioial ••ttl.m.nt throuvh .rbitr.tion or
throuvh recour.e to • perm.n~nt juri.di~t.ion. Th. docum.nt f.vour.d politic.l
••ttl.m.nt.

64. Th. eleventh pr.ambu1.r par.graph of the dr.ft d.o1~ration •••m.4 to Viv.
pr.c.4enc. to the ro1. of the S.curity Counoil. Hi. d.l.g.tion f••r.d th.t the
draft d.c1aration, which w•• much more o.utiou.ly word.d th.n the r.l.v.nt Artiol••
of the Chart.r, would w••t.n the ro1. of the a.n.ral A•••mbly and that of the
Secretary-G.neral. It con.i4.r.d that, apart from the S.curity Council, oth.r
bodie., and particularly the Int.rn.tional Court of Ju.tic., had an activ. ro1. to
play in the prevention and ••ttl.m.nt of di.put•••

65. Hi. de1evation w.lcom.d the propola1••im.d .t m.ting r.cour.e to the
juri.diction of the Int.rnationa1 Court of Ju.tic. compu1.ory, and hop.d that, in
accordance with Articl. 99 of the Chart.r, future propo••1. would incr•••• the
Secr.tary-G.n.ral'l opportuniti•• for approaohing the Court through the S.curity
Council. Although in that re.p.ct there w••• g.p in the dr.ft d.cl.r.tion whioh
.hould in due cour•• be fi11.d, it •• tab11.h.d a pr.ctic. which might prove
•• tr.m.1y u••ful in the maint.nanc. of int.rnation.1 p.ac. and ••curity, and hi.
de1evation accordingly hop.d th.t the aenera1 A•••mbly would adopt the dec1.ration
by con.enlu•.
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ee. R'9ardin9 the p.ao'ful ••ttl.m.nt of di.put•• b~tw••n Stat•• , hi. d.l'9ation
b.li.v.d that 'Iamination of the Romanian propolal 00oo.roio9 r.lort to a
oommi•• ion of vood offio•• , m.diation or ooooiliation within the Unit.d Nation.
(A/AC.182/L.S2/R.v.2) olarifi.d o.rtain a.p.ot. of the topic, and that the Sp.oial
Committ•••hould oontinu. that 'Iamination. It al.o w.loom.d the pr09r••• aohi.v.d
in pr.parinv the draft handbook on the p.ao.ful I.ttl.m.ot of di.put•• b.tw••n
Stat•••

e7. In oonn.otion with the rationali.ation of .li.tin9 proo.dur•• of the Unit.d
Nation., hi. d.l'9ation .upport.d f.h. propo.al. app.arin9 in the r.vi••d workin9
pap.r .ubmitt.d by rrano. and the Unit.d KiD9dom. At the .am. tim., it oon.id.r.d
that tho•• propo.al••hould b. improv.d, particularly with r.vard to the oon••n.u.
rul.. Hi. d.l.vatloo favour.d the adoptlon of O.n.ral A•••mbly l'••olutlon. and
d.oi.lon. by oon••n.u., .ino. It took the vi.w that the rule .af'9uard.d .nd
.n.ur.d r••p.ot for the int.r••t. of .11 Stat•• , and r.od.r.d the d.oi.lon. tlten
by the Orvani••tion mort .ff.otiv. In moral and politioal t.rm••

61. H(. DILCM (rrlno.) comm.nd.d the .pirit of oompromi•• whioh hid .nabl.d the
8p.olal Committ•• 00 the Chart.r to .dopt the draft d.olaratloo on the pr.v.ntion
and r.moval of di.put•• and Iltuatlon. which mi9ht thr.at.n iot.rnation.l p.ao. and
a.ourlty .nd on the roll of the Unit.d Nation. in th.t fi.ld. Nith due r••p.ot for
the Chart.r, the d.olaration would .mpha.il' o.rtaio a.p.ot. of the aotiviti•• of
the variou. Unlt.d Nation. orvan. aim.d at .n.urin, the pr.v.ntion aod r.moval of
dl.put... D••pit~ o.rtain imp.rf.otion. and .hortoomio,., the t.lt a. adopt.d by
the 8p.oi.l Committ•• we. the r••ult, .om.tim•• l.boriou., of a compromi•••ohi.v.d
.ft.r 10n9 di.ou•• ion. Hi. d.l'Qation f.lt th.t it would b. Wil', .t the ourr.nt
Ita,. of the d.lib,r.tion., to r.tain the t ••t •• it wa.. ror it. p.rt, it w••
pr.p.r.d to .dopt it.

69. In oonn.ction with the rationali.ation of .Ii.tinv proc.dur•• of the Unit.d
Nation., hi. d.l.vation oon.id.r.d the .doption of two p.ravr.ph. of the docum.nt
it had .ubmitt.d, io oonjuootion with the Unit.d lio'dom d.l'9atioD, to b. I hi9hly
.noour.9in9 r••ult from the point of vi.w of furth.r di.ou•• ion. It hop.d to
continu. to p.rtioipat. aotiv.ly in the work of the 8p.oial Committ.e on the topic,
work whioh took on it. full .i90ifio.no. if it w.r. plac.d within the 9.n.r.l
cont•• t of the .ffort. b.io, m.d. to improy. the Otv.ni.ation'••ff.otiy.n••••

70. On the qu••tion of p.ao.ful ••ttl.m.nt of di.put•• b.tw••n Itet•• , hi.
d.l'V.tion not.d with .ati.faction the provr••• m.d., und.r the 9uidano. of the
L.,.l Coun••l, in the pr.p.ration of the draft handbook on the p.lo.ful •• ttlem.nt
of di.put... It hop.d th.t the S.cr.tari.t would h.v. at it. di.po.al the
n.o••••ry r••ourc•• to ~ur.u. it. t ••k .ff.ctiv.ly in th.t r.,ard.

71. Th. propo.al for the •• t.bli.hm.nt of a commi•• ion of ,ood offic•• , mediation
or conciliation .ubmitt.d by Romani. in docum.nt A/AC.IIZ/L.S2/R.v.2 aontinu.d to
9iv. ri•• to a numb.r of •• riou. qu•• tion., fir.t and for.mo.t th.t of the .ctual
u••fuln••• of the propo••d proc.dur.. In that conn.ction, hi. d.l.,ation
oon.id.red that it wa. time to r.fleet 00 the eonclu.ion. to b. r.aoh.d in r••p.at
of an •••rei•• for whiah the pro.peat. of a9rt.m.nt .tem.d hi,hly problem.tic.
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72. Th••UGc••••• r.c.nt1y achiev.d by the United Nation. had n~t com. about by
chanc.. Nhi1. it waa true that. they had b.en made po••ib1. by the improv.d
international political .ituatiou, the Organi.ation had n.verth.1e•• b••n able to
avail it••1f of the .ituatlon with .ucc••• and initiativ. becau•• it wa. back.d up
by it. Chart.r, whioh oontinu.d to prove it••1f tim.ly and r.1.vant ~3 y.ar. aft.r
it. adoption. It wa. for that r.aaon that hi. ~e1egation found it••lf p.rpl.xed by
the propolal for a "oompreheDdv. ay.t.m of international ,eace and .ecudty",
which '.ad again be.n .Ubmitt.4 by a o.rtain d.l.gation and who•• ultimate objeotiv.
wa. the di.mantliDV of the ••curity .y.t.m ••tabli.hed by the Charter. In hi.
delegation'. vi.w, it would b••oaroely rational to try to chang. the .y.t.m at the
very time wh.n the Unit.d Nation. wa. proving ita .ffectiv.n••• and it. capacity to
adapt rapidly to circumatanc... Nhile .till prepar.d to .upport propo.sl. aimed at
.trengthening the role of the Organi.atioD and it. capacity to h.lp .olve world
problem., it did not ••• that th.ir artificial incorporation in a "comprehen.ive
.y.tem of intetnational p.ace and .ecurity" could add to tho.e propo.al.. On the
cor.trary, that would in hi. opinion m.rely give ri•• to apprehen.ion. regardiDV the
true overall objectiv•• of .uch propo.al••

73. Mr. TEIHANIII (Phillppi~e.) .aid that, a. the S.cretary-G.n.ral had .mpha.is.d
in hi. report on the work of the orvanilation, there wa. currently an improvement
in the int.~national climat.. Probl.m. which had .eemed intractable but a year or
two ea~li.r w.r. on the v.rv. of honourable .olution and nation. which had be.n in
tlnrlfllct w.re curr.ntly acoe~ting the offer of the Secr.tary-G.n.ral and othe..
interm.dier!s5 to .it down at the n.gotiating table. Tho.e dev.lopment. augur.d
well for the work of the Sixth Committee, pazticu1arly in re.pect of the agenda
item. und.r con.id.ration.

~~. Agenda it.m. 135 and 129 highlighted the major role the Unit~d Nation. could
play in .ettling international di.pute., a. d.mon.trated by the p.ac. initiative.
it had r.c.ntly tak.n. Th. Sixth Committ•• had long ago acoepted that that role
would l.ad to the .tr.Dgth.ning of the Organisation'. machineri•• and mandate. in
the fi~lld of peao.k••ping. That wa. why the worJr of the Sp.cial Committee on the
Chart~r of the Unit.d lation. and on the Str.ngth.ning of the Rol. of the
Organi.ation was of prime importance. The ta.k of the Special Committ.e wa. both
retio~al, becau.e it provided an opportunity for Member. of the Organi.ation to
e.prB" their view. OD it••tructu~e and operation. and on the evolving principle.
which underlay tho.e activitie., and nece••ary, becau.e of the critical .ituation
in international r.lation. and the problem. facing t~e Organisation in the
performanoe of it. vital functioa••

75. Hb del.gatioD not.ed with aathfaction the cCl,"";I1etion by the Sp3cial Committee
of the draft declaration on the prevention and removal of di.pute. and .ituation.
which might threaten inter~ational pe&ce and .ecurity and on ~he role of the United
Nation. iD that fiel.d. That draft declaration contain.d provJcionl which made more
effectJve the function. of the Security Council, the General h••emb1y, the
Secretary-General and the International Court of Ju.tice in preventing tiituation.
wh~ch might threaten international peace and .ecurity. In order to complete and
unanimou.ly to adopt ~hat draft declaration, the Speci~l Committee had bad to

I •••
Digitized by Dag Hammarskjöld Library



AlC.6/U/SR.19
Iln91hh
Pa9. 19

(Hr. ,..blnk••• PbiliggiD'I)

ov.r~om. many difficulti•• and it had b••n able ~o do .0 only b.cau•• of the .pirit
of co-op.ration and d.t.rmination .hown by it. ~emb.r.. It wa. to be hop.d that
that .pirit would continu. to ~otivat. the memb.r. of the Committ•• in the futur••
Hi. d.l'9ation would .upport any r.co~.ndation of the Sixth Committ•• which mi9ht
l.ad to the ado~tion of tb. draft d.claratiQn by tb. G'D.ra1 Allembly.

76. With r'9ard to tha p.ac.ful ••tt1.m.nt of di.put•• b.tw••n Itat•• , the
d.l'9ation of the Philippin•• wa. 9rat.ful to the S.cr.tary-G.n.val for hi. r.port
on the matt.r (A/43/530 and Add.1 and 2). How.v.r, it wa. aODJ.rD.d tbat .om.
Stat•• which ha6 'oin.d in the con••n.u. to pdopt tb. Manila D~a1aration on the
r.ac.ful S.ttl.m.nt of Int.rnational Di.put.. bad not thu. far ~ad••ffort. to
.n.ur. it. impl.m.ntation and incr•••• it••ff.ctiv.n.... Tb. Manila D.claration
wa. the fir.t ma'or d.claration on the p.ac.ful ••ttl•••Dt of 6i.pute. aDd on. of
the mo.t univ.r.ally r.c09Di••d r••tat.m.nt. of that fund".MtGl prinaip1. of
int.rnational law. It had b••n .aid that the r.al problem lay iD the faat tbat
Stat•• did not have the political will to u.e .xi.tin9 procedure.. Wh.th.r or not
that wa. the ca•• , th.r••a. hop. that that inhibition would di.appear a. a r~.ult

of the n.w .plrit of co-op.ration d••crib.d by the S.cretary-G.n.ral and be
r.placed by a 9r.at.r co~itment to .n.urin9 that the principle of the p.aceful
••ttl.m.nt of dl.put•• r.c.iv.d the .ff.ctiv. implem.ntation it dc••rv.d. It wa.
important to u•• ev.ry po•• ibl. m.an. to .n.ur. that int.rnational di.put•• w.rf
••ttlad by p.ac.ful proc••••••

77. Hi. d.l.gation .upport.d the propo.al .ubmitt.d by Romania
(A/AC.182/L.52/R.v.2) conc.rnin9 r••ort to a commi•• ion of 900d offic•• , m.diation
or conciliation within the Unit.d Nation., b.cau•• it wa. convinced that that
propo.al 'lfa. con.ht.nt with the pertin.nt provillon. of thu Cbart.r and tho•• of
the Manila D.claration. It wa. cl.ar that the int.ntion wa. not to e.tabli.h ~ n.w
or9an in tb. Unit.d Nation••tructu~. but rath.r to place an optional procedure at
the di.po.al of M.mb.r 8tat•• ~nd comp.t.nt or9an.. Th.r. would b. no infrin9.m.nt
~f the principl. of fr•• choic. ~f m.an. of ••ttl.m.nt .1nc. r.cour.e to .uch a
co~iuion would n.c...itat. th. a9r••m.nt of the Stat.•• conc.rn.d. Rh d.l'9Gtlon
con.id.r.d that the propo••a proc.dur. would b. an additional a1t~rnatlv. throu9h
which political will mi9ht b••••rci••d with a vi.w to an .ar1y nnd equitab1•
• olution of disput... Th. Sp.cial Co~itt•• had alr.ady d.voted con.iderabl. time
and .n.r9Y to the dvllb.ration. conc.rnin9 th.t propo.a1 and it ya. to be hop.d
that at it. n•• t •••• ion it would b. in a po.itJon to r.ach • 9.n~ra1 a9r.em.nt on
conclu.ion. to b••ubmitt.d to the G.n.ral A••"~bly at it. forty-fourth ••~~i~~.

7B. To ju.tify the co~fld.nc. pla~~~ in it by the G.n.ral A••embly, the Ip.ci.l
Committ•••hould not f~1l back into the .3d .tat. it bftd b••n in for a con.id.rabl.
numb.r of y.ar.. It. work would proc••d at a ~.ry .low rac. if it a1low.d it••lf
to b. hind.r.d hy c.rtain ob.tacl•• , in particul.r the ob.tac1. r.f.rr.d to in
paraqraph 7 of the r.ply .ubmitt.d to the S.cr.tary-G.n.ra1 by the Gov.rnment of
tb. Phl1!ppintl (A/43/530/Add.1).

79. It w•• the vi.w of hi. d.l'9ation that it w•• not for the Sp.cla1 Committ•• to
d.cid. what wa. politically acc.ptabl.· in the curr.nt clim.t.. That would b. the
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ta.k of the Oeneral A••embly upon receivin9 recommendation. from the Special
Committee. lbe fundamental concern of the Speai.l Committee wa. to brin9 forward
tho.e recommendation. which were .ufficieut to provide effective mean. for .ettlin9
.eriou. di.put•• and maintainin9 peace. Hi. dele9ation wa. in favour of renewin9
the mandate of the Special Committee and would .upport any initiative de.i9ned to
.timulate .ub.tant~ve recommendation. which would .tren9then the role of the
Or9anilation in all it. a.pect••

80. HI. HIQQII (New Zealand) ••1~ that wherea. in recent year. many dele9ation.
had .poken with a ••nle of di.appointment about the re.ult. achieved by the Special
Committee on the Charter, which had not mea.ured up to the e.pectation. that had
accompanied it. inception in 1975, it .eemed, in the li9ht of the current debate,
that the member. of tbe Si.th Committee had bad their faith in tbw future of th.
Speciel Committee re.tored. That had come about partly a. a re.ult of the fact
that after five year. of work the Special Committee had been able to adopt the te.t0' it. draft ~eclaration on tbe prevention and removal of di.pute. and .ituation.
wbicb mi9bt threaten international peace and .ecurity and on the role of the United
Nation. in that field. It had been the fir.t time that the Special Committee had
come up with any concrete re.ult under it. mandate on the maintenance of
international peace and .ecurity.

81. The Special Committee bad been able t~ arrive at that re.ult partly becau.e
it. mandate, which hed been too ambitiou. et the out.et in view of the
international .ituation, had in 1984 been reduced to more reali.tic proportion.,
and partly too becau.e it had benefited from the new Ipirit of multilaterali.m
which wa. evident to all and which had been de•.;rlbed \'y the Secretary-Oeneral in
hi. mo.t recent report on the work of the Or9anilation. That new .pirit had
contributed to rlnftwed hope about the future prolpect. for the Special Committee
and had relulted durin9 the current debate in a number of very inter8.tin9
propo.al. bein9 made a. to it. mandate.

8a. With re9ard to the draft declaration, which had ari.en from an initial
propo.al by Be19ium, the rederal Republic of Germany, Italy, Japan, New Zealand and
Spain, her dele9ation hoped that like the Special Committee the Si.th Committee
would adopt it unanlmou.ly. Her dele9ation had noted with intere.t the propo.al.
made in that connection by the repre.entative of Gabon on 14 October, but
con.idered that at the current .tage of the proceedin9' it wa. difficult to return
to a te.t that had b.en adopted unanimou.ly in the Special Committee. Her
deleqation wa. therefore 9rateful that the dele9ation of Gabon had 09reed to leave
the t ••t unchanged. !ven if the te.t wa. Dot very bold or innovativ~. it wa. at
lea.t a con.tructive be9inniD9.

83. The draft declaration focu.ed on the avoidance of conflict.. Withou~

overlookin9 the ma'or role of State. in that re9ard, it containea ~~portlnt

provi.ion. OD the role o~ the principal or91nl of the United Nation,; in preventin9
conflict.. Her dele9ation attached particular .i9nific8nce to tho.e para9raphl (aO
to a4' of the draft declaration de5lin9 with the role of the Alcretary-Oeneral in
the preveution of di.pute. or .ituation.. However, it counted on all tho.e
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.ddr••••d In the deolar.tl~n, 1,." the S.ourlty Counoll, the Oeneral A••embly, the
S.oret.ry-Oen.ral and M.mber Stat•• them••lve., to oo-oper.te fUlly .0 that the
prinoiple. oontain.d in it were re.peoted and it. purpo.e. were aohlev.d,

84. AR to the peac.ful .ettlement of di.pute., the Speoial Cowmittee had con~lnu.d

to con.id.r the propo••l on re.ort to D oommi•• lon of vood offio•• , m.di.tion or
conciliation within the United Nation., New Ze.land .till had doubt~ a. to the
u.efulne•• of continuing work on th.t propo••ll It w•• not, In faot, the lack of
••l.tlnv m.ohanlam. that pr.vent.d th~ p.aoeful .ettlement of dl.pute.. It had
.lre.dy b••n wldely demon.tr.ted th.t tbe orv.n. of the Unlted N.tlon. could, for
e.ample, offer t.belr 900d ofUoe.. It wa. doubtful that a "codification" of the
proc.d~re would yl.ld b.tter re.ult.. Tb. Speolal Commlttee .b~\\1~, therefore,
oompl.te It. work on that propo••l, the laformal revl.ed v.r.lon ~f the Romanlan
propo••l appearlnv in paravr.ph 48 of tbe Special Comml.t•• •• r.port oould p.rhap.
form the b••l. for guid.lln•• to be .dopted at the foll~~lnv •••• ion of the Sp.cial
Commlttee to whloh Stat•• oould ref.~ in the event of an Interaational di.put••
Moreover, her delegatlon w.loom.d the progr••• made by the Seoretary-G.neral in
compilinv the handbook on the pe.oeful .ettlement of di.pute. betw.en Stat•• , and
hoped tbat it would be pUbll.bed in the near future.

IS. Aa to the ratlonallaatlon of e.i.tinV procedure. of the ~nit.d Natlon., h.r
d.le9atlo~ believed that, whlle ratlon.ll.atlon wa. ne.ded, the ta.k involv.d wa.
on. of admini.tratlv. reform, whioh .hould not b. entru.ted maln1y to the Sp.cia1
Committee, and that the Sp.cial Commlttee .hould endeavour to complete It. wOlk on
that .ubj.ot very ~uickly.

86. The curr.nt debate had vlven a numb.r of delavation. the opportunity to .ubmit
.ome v.ry Intere.tlnv propo.al. r.vardinv the Sp.oi.1 Committ.e'. future programme
of work and priorltle.. Tbe repre••ntativ. of Italy had .uVV••ted that the Sp.clal
Committea .hould .tudy way. and m.an. of .nhanolng the roll of the International
Court of Ju.tice. The propo.al. and oomm.nt. mad. by the USSR and the Unit.d
State. durlnv the pa.t year .ugVe.t.d th.t it wa. tlme1y for .uch an .nhanc.m.nt of
the Court'. role. In that re9ard, th~ United Kinvdom' ••tatem.nt had .erved to
highlight the way. in whiab the Court oould a••um•• more pre-emin.nt role and the
rule of law oould b••tr.ngthened at the intftrnational lev.l. N.w Z.aland
.upport.d any initlative wh~ob would enhance the ro]~ play~d by the Court In the
••tt1.m.nl of di.put~. b.tw••n Stat•••

17. Among the oth.r inter••tinv .ugg••tion. concerning the Speclal Committ•• '.
future programme of work. the one mad. by the r.pre.entatlv. of Japan regarding a
qUI.tion al.o rai••d by the USSR. i •••• flct-findlng by the Unit.d Nation., .hould
b. not.d. Informal contact. which had tak.n place on that ~u•• tion ••emed to
indlcate that work c,rri.d out by the Sp.ci.l Committ.~ in that ar.a oould lead to
m.a.ur•• d••i~tn.d to facilltatt and Improv. the funotlonlng of the Chart.r, Th.
Sp.cial Commltte. already h.~ a ba.l. ~D whlch to b.gln It. work. i •••• General
A••embly re.olution 2329 (XXII) of l~G7 on the ~ue.tion of method. of fact-finding.
whicb provlded for the preparatlon of a revl.ter of e.pert. In 1egl1 and other
field. who.e .e.vlce. the State. partl•• to a dl.put. miVht u.e by agre.ment for
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fact-finding. However, a. Japan h_4 noted, no .y.temalic reoommendation. had ever
been drafted on all a.peot. of faot-findin~ in the area of the maintenanoe of
international peace and .eourity. That ~ue.tion oou1d u.efu11y be viven priority
in the Speoial Committee'. pr09ramme of work. Her de1evation weloomed the outline
for a propo.al in that area pre.ented by the repre••ntative of the redera1 Republio
ef Oermany.

88. Mr. JACQBQVITI DI IIIGID (aether1and.), notinv that it wa. the flr.t time in
the ~i.tory of the SpeJia1 Committee that a declaration on the maintenanoe of
iaternational peaoe and .eourlty had been adopted, oomp1imented the Speola1
Commlttee and, partiou1ar1y, it. Chairman, on the draft deo1aration on the
prevention and removal of di.pute. whioh mivht threaten international peaoe and
.ecurity and on the role of the United aation. ill that field. He hoped that the
draft would be adopted unanlmou.1y by the Si.th Committee and the Oenera1
A..emb='y.

8g. Aa the Specla1 Committee had aoquitted it.elf of an important ta.k, it could
currently shoulder new re.pon.ibi1itie., and .evera1 new .ubjeotl had been propo.ed
for inclu.ion in it. mandate, ht. dele9ation had .elected two of them.

I go. The fir.t conoerned the enhanoement of the role of the International Court of
Ju.tice. For decade., both juri.t. and Oovernment. had been endeavourinv to
analy.e the cau.e. under1yinv the re1uotanoe of State. to .ubmit their di.put•• to
adjUdication and, in partioular, to tbe International Court of Ju.tioe. It .eemed
fair to .ay that the main ob.tao1e w•• the oonviotion of tho.e re.pon.ible for
formulatin9 national polioy that, ultimately, the intere~~. of a State were be.t
.erv~d by that State it.elf. That conviction often led State. to prefer the
continuation of a confliot to an outoome whioh wa. beyond their oontro1 or,
alternatively, to impu.e their ".olution" 'AnUatera11y. Many e.ample. could be
provided.

gl. However, there .eemed to be a promi.inv development in that fivld of
international relation.. DuriD9 the ne9~tiatioD' on the Dew law of the .ea, State.
had .e.med to avree that the new leval r'9ime for the u.e of the ocean. and the
re,ulting, often complex le9al relation.hip. between·them, required an equally
elaborate .y.tem of oonflict re.olution. Thu., the United aation. Convention on
the Law of the Sea contained I di.pute-Iettlement mechanilm which wal conlonent
with the requirement. of the Convention, while being adapted to the preference. of
the various State.. While the Convention wa. not yet in foroe, it wa. a prime
example of the need to .upp1ement .ub.tantive pravi.ion. of international law with
mechani.m. enablinv participant••ubject to the 1e9a1 re9ime in que.tion to .ettle
di.pute. between them whioh miVbt re.ult from the application of tho.e .ub.tantive
provision.. The Convention it.elf reflocted the inorea.in9 oomple.ity of current
international co-operation, it. provi.ion. re9_rdinv the .ettlement. of di.put••
reflected the international oommunity'. acknowledvement that any .uch complex .et
of legal relation.hip. w•• inconoeivable without an appropriate m.chani.m for the
.ettlement of di.pute••
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92. Xt Ihould .1.0 b. not.d t~.t agr••m.nt wa••lmo.t r.ach.d within the
Conf.r.nc. on S.curity .nd Co-op.r.tion in lurop., m••ting in Vi.nna, th.t p.rti••
to • di.pute, wh.n unable to ••ttl. th.t di.put. b.tw••n th.m, .hould agr•• to l.t
• third p.rty •••i.t th.m in finding ••olution. That prinoipl. could b•
• laborat.d .ino. the Conf.r.nc. particip.nt. agr••d that c.rtain c.t.gori•• of
di.put. could b•••ttl.d through. binding third-p.rty pronounc.m.~t, •• g.
arbitration or adjudic.tion.

93. Similarly, a•• country firmly committ.d to the principl. of p.aceful
••ttl.m.nt of di.put•••nd pr.p.r.d to .cc.pt binding proc.dur.. in that r••p.ct,
the N.th.rl.nd. wa••ncour.g.d by the .t.t.m.nt to the Sixth Committ•• on
1~ Ootob.r by Mr. ,.trov.ky, • d.puty mini.t.r for for.ign .ff.ir. of the USSR.
That .tat.m.nt ••pr••••d • n.w policy on the p.rt of the USSR to take pr.ctical
.t.p. to incr•••••ccept.nc. of the Court'. compul.ory juri.diction. Such
acc.pt.nc., at l.a.t by .11 the p.rm.n.nt m.mb.ra of the S.curity Council, w••
ov.rdu.. S.ttl.m.nt of di.put•• by the Court, the princip.l judicial org~n of the
Unit.d Nation., like the p.aa.ful ••ttl.m.nt of di.put•• in g.n.ral, wa* obviou.ly
the n.c•••ary corollary of the Chart.r-ba••d .y.t.m of maintaining int.rnational
p.aa. and ••curity, in whioh the p.rman.nt m.mb.r. ot the S.c~rity Council play.d a
Ip.aial rol.. H•••k.d wh.t .l.~ could ju.tify the .lection to the Court of
national. of the count.ri.. in qu•• tion. Hi. d.l.g.tion w.lcom.d the taking of
.p.cific .t.p. to wid.n the oircl. of Stat•• aac.pting the Court'. compul.ory
juri.diction.

94. In hi••tat.m.nt, the Sovi.t d.puty for.ign mini.t.r had al.o r.f~rr.d to the
po••ibility of including in int.rnational agr••m.nt. n.gotiat.d und.r the au.pic••
of the Unit.d Nation., provi.ion••nvi.ftgin~ adjudication by the Int.rn.tional
Court of Ju.tic.. Nhil. hi. d.l.g.tion w.lcom.d the adoptlon of that policy a. an
ad.quat. r••pon•• to the incr•••ing compl.xity of int.rnat.lon4.l r.lation., it
wi.h.4 to point out that the .t.t.m.nt i~ qu••tion .ugg•• te·d that th.t policy would
only apply with r.gard to future conv.ntion.. M.ny conv.ntion. had alr••dy b••n
drawn up und.r Unit.d N.tion••u.pic•• , providing for mean. of ••ttling di.put••
conc.rning int.rpr.tation .nd .pplication, including a~judication by the Court.
Th. di.put•••ttl.m.nt cl.u••• in qu••tion w.r. optional i~ kind, how.v.r, and the
N.th.rland. urg.d the USSR .nd oth.r St.t.. to ••amin. th.m and take the n.c••••ry
.t.p. to acc.pt th.m. Th. N.th.rland. it••lf had con.i.t.ntly, without ••c.ption
or r•••rvatioD, acc.pt.d tho•• clau••• a. an int.gral part of the conv.ntion. it
.ign.d, and hop.d that Gth.r St.t•• would do lik.wi... Only in that way could the
.ul. of law b. m.d. the rule r.th.r than the .xc.ption.

95. Th•••cond propo••l on which h. wi.h.d to oomm.nt wa. that which cono.rn.d
faat-fin~ing by &nd for Unit.d Nation. bodi•• for the maint.nanc. of int.rnational
p.ac. mnd ••ourity. Impartial f.ct-finding could contribut. d.ci.iv.ly, and oft.n
provide the k.y, to the .olution of oonflict.. Th. n••d for fact-finding in
oonn.ction with the ••ttl.m.nt of conflict. in g.n.ral had alr.ady ~••n r.cognil.d
in Th. Hagu. in 1899 and 1907 wh.n, at ch. propo.al of the Ru•• ian d.l.g.t., a
r.gulation had b••n adopt.d with r.gard to int.rnational commi•• ion. of inquiry.
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96. The N~thorlands noted the proposal on f.act-finding with particular interest
since its delegation had put forward proposals at the sixteenth se.sion of the
General Assembly in order to draw clOHer attention to the topic. On the basis of
the debates first witbin the Special Committee on Principles of International Law
corH:ftrning Friendly Relations and Co-operation among States, and later within the
General Assembly, when fact-finding had been included as a separate itom on the
agenda of the twenty-first session, the Netherlands had concluded that existing
methods of fact-finding were unsatisfactory and should be improved. It had
ther"fore proposed the establishruent of a permanent body to deal exclusively with
fact-finding in cases where States and organizations would mutually agree to accept
its findings. Such a body would complement existing institutions and provide
fact-finding services in connection with disputes, thereby creating favourable
conditions for peaceful settlement, with regard to the implementation of
international agreements end in order to provide the basis for decision-making at
the international level.

97. Although the Netherlands proposal had not been pursued at the time, in 1967
the General Assembly had adop~.d resolution 2329 (XXII), recognizing the value of
impartial fact-finding in the settlement of disputes. A major feature of that
resolution, as the Netherlands representative had observed to the Sixth Committee
at that time, was its implication that existing fact-finding methods were not
adequately used. Explicit reference had been made on that occasion to the
possibilities offered by the Panel for Inquiry and Conciliation, established
pursuant to aeneral Assembly resolution 268 D (Ill), and by ad hoc commissions of
inquiry set up in accordance with The Hague Conventions of 1899 and 1907, and to
the fact-finding facilities existing within the framework of the Permanent Court of
Arbitration and under the provisions of the General Act for the Pacific Settlement
of International Disputes.

98. A second major characteristic of resolution 2329 (XXII) was that it recognized
the concept of impartial fact-finding as distinct from the conciliatory function,
the idea being that the partie~ to a dispute would more readily agree to use the
avftlLnble fact-finding machinery if they knew that investigation would be confined
to the reporting of facts and not be combined with conciliation. In the last
operative para~raph of resolution 2329, the aeneral Assembly requested the
Secretary-General to prepare a register of experts in legal and other fields, whose
services the States parties to a dispute could use by agreement for fact-finding in
relation to the dispute. The selvices of such experts, nominate~ by the Member
SlateR. had never been used, however.

99. If it were decided to make the Special Committee responsible for considering
the question of fact-finding, account should be taken of past experience.
Repetition of discussions that had proved fruitless 20 years before would only
undermine the Committee'. credibility and au~hority. Neverthele.s, his delegation
hoped that, given the current international climate, the initiatives concerning
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tact-finding would be better received tha~ the afar_mentioned Netherlands pruposal
and the aeneral A••embly re.olution.. It was prepared to take an active part in
4i.cuslionl of the new item, which it conli4ere4 to be of 9r.at intere.t and
con.lstent with the .pecific re.pon.ibilitie. of the Special Committee. It
intended in due cour.e to .ubmit a working p.por on the .ubject.

Tbl mlet!»; rO'1 at 6 p.m.
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